[bookmark: _GoBack]Borgue Primary PTC
Thursday 30th September 7:30pm

Present: Iain Coleman, Emma Coleman, Laura Moodie, Sarah Macarthy, Lesley McDevitt
Apologies: Ade Stovell

1. Welcome and apologies

2. AGM Preparation

Borgue PTC AGM October 28th 7:30pm ZOOM meeting

The previous Treasurer is working with Sarah to prepare the accounts prior to the AGM. We currently have £729.60 from this carried forward from previous years.  Suggestion to transfer new funds to school discretionary budget. Query whether funds could be used for hire of village hall for community cinema or to contribute to school subscription services. Once accounts audited. We will need a new volunteer for secretary as Emma needs to stand down, this will be offered and appointed at the AGM. Thank you very much Emma for your good work in the Parent Council. 

3. Treasurer’s Report

Current balance of account is £2,436.35. 

4. Health and Well-being Parent Workshop

The Relationships, Sexual Health and Parenting workshop for parents to know about the lessons and resources will go ahead once Covid guidance has been updated to enable parents to come into school for events.

5. Christmas Activities

We are planning to have the annual Christmas Play on Thursday 16th December, hopefully in the village hall. Mrs Picken will assist with music and rehearsals.
A Digital Pantomime has been booked to be enjoyed in final week of school.

6. Reporting to Parents-Learning Conversations

These will be in the third week after the return from the October break. Letters will be circulated to request appointment times in the first week back. Depending on updated guidance these will either be face-to-face or over the telephone.

7. Residential Trip

P5-7 will be going to Barcaple from March 7th-10th at a cost of £172 per child for 3 nights and includes transport costs. School is contributing £30 per child towards the cost. HT asked if PTC would be willing to match the £30 per head that the school is paying. Parents will have to pay the remainder by mid-January. Total cost will be £270 for Borgue PTC. 

Discussion around ensuring there is no religious aspect to the trip and whether the cost is potentially a barrier to some families. The focus for our children attending a multi-activity residential is always to have ago at something new, build some early independence away from home, meet personal challenges, participation  and team building etc.  Any parents who have concerns about meeting the cost are encouraged to speak to Mrs McDevitt. There may also be a fundraising event as the school is aware there is less time to raise the funds and the final payment is due shortly after Christmas.
AGREED: Borgue PTC will contribute £30 per head. This leaves £112 per child for each family to pay.

8. School Meals

By end of this year, all school pupils will have access to free school meals. Important to handle this carefully as parents who are currently eligible for free school meals based on income can still apply for the school clothing grants etc. HT encourages parents to apply for Free school meals and clothing grants even if they are unsure if they qualify.

9. Small Schools Campaign

Not much development on this. Recommend lobbying local councillors to change local government policy and budgeting. Results of FOI request show D&G Council is the only council to interpret the rules in this way, with up to 25 pupils in a P1-P7 class. HT will invite potential new parents to school events to see what a lovely super school we are. 

The school survey carried out at the end of last term on challenges parents faced in terms of using the school was inconclusive. While some parents would like to see after school or breakfast clubs, the need wasn’t clear or consistent enough to support a funding application.

10. Borgue Community Cinema

HOORAY!!! First screening Friday 8th October – Bedknobs and Broomsticks straight after school followed by Military Wives in the evening (by which point the hall should be toasty warm). Volunteers very welcome from 2pm to help set up the screen.
ACTION: Laura to send poster to school to add to newsletter, BLOG and Facebook page.

Halloween party will take place on the Friday after the return to school.

 
